 Graymoor-Devondale

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

September 27, 2016
The regular meeting of the Graymoor-Devondale City Council was held at the Episcopal Church Home Memory Center, 7504 Westport Rd. 

CITY OFFICERS PRESENT: Mayor John Vaughan, Council Members David Beaudoin, David Meiners, Joe Meiners, Mark Sites, Harry Weddington and Yvette Winnette. ALSO PRESENT: Safety Director Marvin Bray, Police Chief Grady Throneberry, Attorney John Singler, City Engineer Mark Madison and City Clerk/Treasurer Nancy Perito. 

GUESTS PRESENT: None.
PUBLIC FORUM: None.
 APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Yvette Winnette motioned to approve the minutes of the August, 2016 meeting. Mark Sites seconded the motion and the August, 2016 minutes were approved by unanimous vote.
APPROVAL OF TREASURER’S REPORT: Yvette Winnette motioned to accept the treasurer’s report for August, 2016 as previously distributed. David Meiners seconded the motion and the August, 2016 treasurer’s report was accepted by unanimous vote.
OLD BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS:
Ormsby Ln. Improvement Project: Mayor Vaughan stated that he attended a town hall meeting with Angela Leet and several other Metro Council members where one of the active projects discussed was an improvement to Ormsby Ln. A proposed signal at Ormsby Ln. and Westport Rd. has been postponed to study the traffic in the area and the effect of the new apartment project on the traffic pattern. Part of the proposed project will be a turn lane at Ormsby Ln. and Westport Rd. Another part of the project is a proposed sidewalk the length of Ormsby Ln. from Lagrange Rd. to Westport Rd. It was not known which side of Ormsby Ln. would be affected. 
Herr Ln. Improvement Project: Some preliminary studies are being done for a widening project on Herr Ln. from Highway 22 to Westport Rd. The proposed project will include sidewalks on both sides of the road and a center turning lane at Herr Ln. and Westport Rd. There is currently not much information, but studies will begin by the first of the year. Mayor Vaughan stated that the open ditch line along Herr Ln. will pose a problem. 

Highway 22 Project: Mayor Vaughan also reported there will be a project on Highway 22 through December, 2016 due to a culvert failure. Highway 22 will be closed to traffic between Goose Creek Rd. and Hurstbourne Ln. 
Harry Weddington motioned for a 1st Reading of Ordinance #3, Series 2016-2017, an ordinance relating to amending ABC licenses to add certain temporary licenses. Yvette Winnette seconded the motion, and the ordinance was read after unanimous vote.
Yvette Winnette reported that there was an article in the Courier Journal regarding a recently passed Metro Louisville ordinance creating a rental registry. She voiced interest in having a registry in Graymoor-Devondale. Mayor Vaughan stated that Graymoor-Devondale is already trying to register rental properties with the business licensing process, but Attorney John Singler will look into the Metro ordinance and will report back at next month’s meeting. Yvette inquired as to whether we will have access to Metro Louisville information.

COUNCIL REPORTS:
Public Safety: Chief Throneberry reported that two weeks ago a search warrant was executed with City of St. Matthews and Metro Police at 7500 Moredale Rd. Some drugs, cash, computers and tax records were seized. An I nvestigation is in the process of reviewing computers etc.
Chief Throneberry reported that two new officers will be starting in October.

The Graymoor-Devondale Police Department has signed a memorandum with the City of St. Matthews Police Department to work together on hostage negotiation training.

Ghyslain at Westport Village reported a $30,000 cash theft by an employee. The theft happened over the course of several months.
Chief Throneberry reported that the Chevy Malibu is having transmission problems and he will be putting it up for sale on GovDeals. He is also anticipating selling the 2010 Explorer as well.
He is looking into purchasing Narcan for the officers to carry in light of the number of heroin overdoses

being reported in Louisville. The cost is about $35-$40 a dose. There may be grant money available for this.

Code Enforcement: Mark Madison reported having issued several fence permits.
Sanitation: No report.
Public Works/Signage: David Beaudoin will have a quote by the next meeting for the entering/leaving signs for the City.
In response to residents’ concerns relating to overgrown trees, bushes and plantings along city streets and sidewalks, Councilman Beaudoin reported that a survey was completed of any low hanging branches over the roadway and sidewalks. A list of 51 items was compiled where the line of sight is not clear or there is not adequate clearance for pedestrians or vehicles. Some of them are pretty significant and some are minor. Action has already been taken on a number of critical situations. David stated that the criteria used to determine who will be responsible for further correction of these situations needs to be determined. There was much discussion on this topic.
Mayor Vaughan suggested that Mark Madison and David Beaudoin check into current regulations regarding overhanging trees in the roadways. He emphasized the need to consider safety for our residents and protecting the trees in the city. The Council will be working to develop guidelines to establish a program to address these issues.
Beautification: No report.
Insurance/Finance: The insurance renewal for the city will become effective October 16, 2016.

Public Information: Yvette Winnette needs all articles for the newsletter by October 10th. At this point, there will be only one write-in candidate. She will also be doing an article on the new coffee shop at Westport Village, Coffee Zone. Yvette also has suggested an Open House for the renovated office building and an appreciation event for the police department.
City Clerk: Nancy Perito reported that property tax bills had gone out September 15th. 
The auditor has finished her review of the City’s financials and a draft of the audit report should be forthcoming.

Special Projects: No report.
Ice/Snow Removal: David Meiners will check the contract to see if an extension needs to be offered to Jody Nalley.
Legal: Attorney John Singler reported on a number of Code Enforcement issues within the City and the actions to be taken. City Engineer Mark Madison had taken some pictures of the areas to be addressed. John met with Grady and Nancy to put together a list. A list of the properties and action to be taken was distributed. Mayor Vaughan requested that 1506 Valley Brook Rd. be added to the list for tall grass.

There being no further business to discuss, the motion for adjournment was made by Mark Sites and seconded by Yvette Winnette. The meeting, by unanimous vote, was adjourned at 8:29 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted




Approved_________________________
Nancy Perito, City Clerk





       John Vaughan, Mayor
